

District 36
Panel 71

Noteworthy Upcoming GSR Events

- May 23: Mini-Assembly!**
9:30 - Doors Open
10:00 - Program Begins
Virtual Meeting Information: ID: 875 0764 7617 Passcode: 948464
Contact Information: Officer-at-large@area59aa.org; www.area59aa.org
- June 5: District 36 Archives Workshop, 857 0633 8496, PW D36**
1:00 to 4:00, featuring Executive Chair from Dr. Bob's House.
See Archive Flyer or www.harrisburgaa.org or GSR.

District Meeting Minutes
April 2021

The Meeting was called to Order by Katie, DCM. The DCM, ADCM, Treasurer, Secretary, and Officer-At-Large were present. GSRs and AGSRs were A New Tool (ANT), a virtual meeting group, 19th Street, As Bill Sees It, BB Study East, BB Study West, Bridge Street Group, Carlisle Women's Group, Day by Day Young Peoples, Dillsburg (Larry O), Hershey Sunrise Saturday, Keep It Simple, Out of the Dark, Rebellion Dogs, There's More to Life, Vision For You, West Shore Area, and Young People's. New Group Member is Sobriety Warriors with Jerimy as GSR. Welcome all.

Rod S. spoke on the 4th Tradition. He said that each group is autonomous except when action has an impact on other groups, District, Area, or World Service. There is an interplay between freedom (autonomy) and Responsibility (Impact on AA). What began as an Oxford Group model that was used proved unworkable so the 4th Tradition evolved which reflected from experience in such a way that this promote group diversity and variety with particular group focuses like Women's and LGBTQ. This is sometimes called the "It's Right to be Wrong" tradition. Rod read from a checklist about group actions and things to think about when it comes to the spirit and tradition of Tradition 4.

Officer Reports. The DCM participated in 3 planning session and stressed the importance of the upcoming 5/23/21 Mini-Assembly to get information on AA World Service and the Conference. In addition, the pre-conference minutes should be coming at some point. The OAL attended the 3/21 Mini-Assembly and is working on getting accurate group update information so the OAL will be reaching out to groups. The Secretary noted that information was sent out, albeit at the last minute, except for the Treasurer's Report. The Treasurer presented the Treasury Report and the need for committees to develop their budget.

Meeting Reports.

Archives didn't meet due to an illness but stressed the upcoming 6/5/21 Archives Workshop that will include the Executive Chair of Dr. Bob's House.

Finance Committee asked if there was a form to fill out for budget preparation and expense reimbursement; it turns out there is one on the memory stick that the Treasurer will provide to the Secretary for dissemination which, in turn, will be send to the entire list serve since that's easier than having the Treasurer task the Secretary to identify the Chairs and circulate only to them. There was discussion of committee budget preparation. The *Secretary* and *GSR Jason M.* pointed out that they had copies of the November 2019 and February 2020 budget information that might be helpful to the Committees so it will be circulated to the list serve as well.

The *Workshop* committee met.

The *Archives* also met and planned their upcoming 6/5/21 event.

The *Structure* members will be solicited, again, with a view to getting a Chair and addressing the description of the Officer At Large job description so it can go in the Manual.

Intergroup. No Report.

Ad Hoc Grapevine. No Report but Jeff and Jason expressed an interest last month in doing this.

Liaison Reports. None.

Concept 4. Daniel M. did a presentation on Concept 4, the Right of Participation. This gives workers the right to participate in Board and Conference Discussions which, when attempts were made over the years to alter this, has not been changed because it meshes with Tradition 2 that no one is in charge over anyone else. This seems to prevent the concept of alienation in workers feeling distant from their work structure as has been noted by sociologists.

The meeting ended at 8:00. The Upcoming Mini-Assembly & Archive Workshop will be sent again and posted on www.harrisburg.org District page.

**Eastern Pennsylvania General Service Assembly
District 36**

**Treasurer's Financial Summary
4/1/2021 through 4/30/2021**

				Income	Expenses
Beginning Balance:					
Income:	Source	CK #	Description		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Contributions		
			Total Income:		
YTD Contributions				\$652.38	
Expenses:	Check Issued To	CK #	Description		
	Katie Dowdney	198	NERASSA	21.00	
	Susan Johns	199	NERASSA	21.00	
			Incurred Expenses Sub Total:	42.00	
Year to Date					
Expenses	Travel Expenses:				\$0.00
	Workshops:				\$0.00
	Printing:				\$0.00
	Archives:				\$0.00
	D36 Split:				\$0.00
	Structure:				\$0.00
	Donations:				\$0.00
	Rent:				\$0.00
	Postage				\$0.00
	Zoom				\$0.00
	Other:				\$0.00
			Year to Date Exp. Sub Total:		\$0.00

After Incurred Expense:
Prudent Reserve:
Current End Balance:

submitted:

Susan Johns - Treasurer

Date:

April 30, 2021

\$4,894.00
\$1,500.00
\$3,394.00

Balance
-\$1,170.06
\$0.00
\$0.00
-\$1,170.06

--

Balance
\$2,500.00
\$1,200.00
\$700.00
\$650.00
\$500.00
\$500.00
\$220.00
\$360.00
\$120.00
\$100.00
\$175.34
\$1,500.00

\$8,525.34
